Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 9th April 2018
Present:-  Vivienne Lane, Michael Kitchen, Margaret Howe, 
Rupert Leggett, Avril Binns, Kath Rowley,
William Baldwin, Elliott Bermudez Galton, 
Stephen Liversedge and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Lesley Smith
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Welcome to new member Kath Rowley 
2. Approval of minutes of meeting from 9th January 2018
3. Specsavers presentation
4. Feedback from the last Healthwatch meeting
5. Gender Dysphoria (under 18)
6. Mental Health Awareness Week
7. How people who are detailed under the Mental Health Act are kept under review and properly cared for
8. Article in press re. GPs beign paid to not send patients to hospital
9. Any other business

10.Date and time of next meeting.

PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-

1. Welcome to our new member, Michael welcomed Kath Rowley to the group and everyone introduced themselves.
2. Approval of minutes of meeting from 9th January 2018 – the minutes were approved as accurate.

3. Specsavers Presentation – A gentleman from Specsavers talked about Hearing Aids services being available on the NHS at Specsavers explaining that they were part of the ‘Any Qualified Provider’ scheme where private companies can be contracted to provide NHS Services.
4. Feedback from last Healthwatch Meeting – Gill had emailed out the slides from the last Healthwatch meeting to all members prior to the meeting and Vivienne was happy to answer any questions.  It was remarked that there were a lot of services available in Bolton that the majority of people wouldn’t be aware of and that it would be useful if these were better advertised.
5. Gender Dysphoria (under 18) – Rupert told the group about how schools struggled with gender dysphoria 20 years ago and, whilst he had noticed plenty of information in the waiting room pertinent to adults, he wondered what services were available for the under 18s.  Stephen explained the process that GPs follow for patients in this age group who are struggling with their gender.  He also explained that the practice had been awarded a ‘Gold Pride in Practice award’ in recognition of the services provided to patients.
6. How people who are detailed under the Mental Health Act are kept under review and properly cared for – Bill explained that he is a registered Mental Health Nurse and about his role as an Associate Hospital Manager.  He outlined the process that is followed when a person is detained under the Mental Health Act and the meeting that takes place before someone is released.
7. Article in press re. GPs being paid to not send patients to hospital – Michael asked Stephen whether the article in the press was correct.  Stephen explained the process that happens in Bolton and that it costs Bolton CCG £160 for every referral.  He said that GPs are set targets to not refer inappropriately rather than to actively reduce referrals.
8. Any other business – Margaret said that she had encountered a problem when going to the attached Cohens Pharmacy to collect a prescription in that whilst the surgery had sent the prescription, the Pharmacy hadn’t got it ready.  This was the same for 3 other people who were in the Pharmacy at the time.  No-one else had encountered this problem and Gill said that she wasn’t aware of it being an on-going issue.  
It was agreed that 'Any Other Business' would be taken off future agendas for a trial period and that hopefully this would encourage agenda items from a greater cross section of attendees; this was approved by members at the meeting.
9. Date and Time of Next Meeting – the next meeting will take place on Monday 9th July 2018 at 5pm.  
